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ROSE LORE 
Written by members, for members of the  

 Mesa East Valley Rose Society 

 

Monthly Meeting: Mesa Community College (FREE PARKING)  

Elsner Library ðCommunity Room  

1833 West Southern Ave. Mesa, AZ 85202  

NEXT MEETING THURSDAY  

March 8, 2012 at 7 P.M.  

Bring a child or two either your own or borrowed for a fun evening  

Of Roses and Children presented by  

Lynn Urry  

        Judy Sweador, editor                                  www.roses4az-mevrs.            

Ryan Regehr,chairman of the rose auction and auctioneer Harry Bernhardt  

CONGRATULATIONS FOR A JOB WELL DONE!!  
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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE, 

March 2012  

Steve Sheard, President, MEVRS  

 

THANK YOU to Ryan and his team for pulling off yet another successful Rose Auction. This 

has become our major fund raiser for our society and every year Ryan gets a little more crea-

tive. He is already planning on changes for next year, if you have an idea or thought I know 

Ryan would like to hear from you. Thank you to everyone who helped move a rose, answer a 

question or even for coming and buying your roses at the auction, we truly appreciate all the 

involvement. I spent a little more than planned!!  

THANK YOU to all those that helped prune our MCC Rose Garden this year. I am sure you all 

had as good a time, as myself, talking roses to others, and finding out you were not the only 

person with a rose bush that does not grow per the book!  

Do you want to stay young? We all do. The best way is to keep children in your life. Our March 

meeting is focused on staying young, by incorporating Roses and Children. Bring a child or 

two, bring a grandchild or two, allow yourself to be a child for the evening and be inspired by 

the wonderful program we have for you.  

I now have two favorite roses for making arrangements. We all probably know that if you cut 

a St. Patrick and put it in a vase you still have a good looking rose after 3 weeks. The second 

week of January, while pruning in my garden, I cut both St. Patrick and Black Magic and put 

them in a vase together. The Black Magic out lasted the St. Patrick by a full extra week, last-

ing 4 weeks!  

March is the month for maintenance. It is about the only time you can get into your rose gar-

den without getting torn up, or at least less!! Spend a weekend and check your watering sys-

tems, you will not regret it. As of this writing I have had NO rain in my yard since the middle 

of December. I hope your roses have been getting some water.  

April is a busy month for those wanting to look at roses and show off their own. We have 

three shows, Glendale, Scottsdale and Phoenix and we have our MEVRS Rose Garden Tour on 

Saturday April 21
st

.  The tour will focus on gardens in the East Mesa and North Gilbert areas 

to minimize the driving. We will also include small gardens so that people can appreciate that 

they do not need 150 rose bushes to enjoy roses!  

LeRoy, Vincent & Helen are our board nominating committee. If you are interested in running 

for the board, please speak to them or any of the current board members. Thank you LeRoy, 

Vincent & Helen for stepping forward.  

MEVRS APRIL 12
th

  meeting will be in the ZUNI room.  

 

We are looking for a MEVRS Rose show chair -person?  

 

Steve Sheard  
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Steve Sheard with his top selling tree rose  named Firefighter. It sold for a 
whopping  $130.00.  Congratulations Steve!!!! 

A nice selection of roses Cheryl Doan cleaning a pot  

 

Jimmy Tribby and his helper Justin Regher  

Teresa McGaughey and Phyllis Burgess  

handled the clerking duties at the auction. 
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Helen Baird, Marylou Coffman, Jimmy Tribby and Mickey Kundrat enjoy-
ing the auction. 

Thank you, Summer Winds Nursery, Baker Nursery and Harpers Nursery 
for your donated garden items for the auction. 

Over 100 people attended the auction. 

Cindy Jepsen provided an excellent power point presentation of 
each rose as they came up for bidding  

Bidding at the auction was wild and furious  

as bidders tried buy their favorite roses.  
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ROSE CARE CORNER for March  

by Phyllis Henslin, Consulting Rosarian  

March Rose Care  

 

The pruning and mulching in your rose garden should be finished by March.  Your roses will be bursting 

with new growth and soon the first blooms will appear. Now is an important time to watch for insects 

and diseases that attack the new growth.  

Aphids:  They are tiny green insects that attack new growth and can come overnight. You can hose off 

your roses with a strong spray of water every few days to keep them under control or you can use an 

insecticide such as Merit, Green Light Tree and Shrub Systemic Insect Killer or Bayer Advanced Rose 

and Flower Insect Killer. All of these products contain the ingredient imidacloprid .  

Thrips:  These tiny insects invade the buds on your roses; suck the juice out of the petals which causes 

brown edge damage to the petals and the blooms from opening properly. They are attracted to light 

colored blooms but will damage dark colored blooms as well. Use a handheld spray bottle for your in-

secticide and spray only the buds rather than the whole plant. By only misting the buds you keep from 

killing all the beneficial insects in your garden. Start spraying as soon as you have pea sized buds and 

as often as directions state on the container of insecticide. Bayer Advanced Rose and Flower Insect 

Killer is a premixed product to use if you have a small garden.  Other products, Captain Jack Dead Bug 

or Conserve SC can also be used.  

Powdery Mildew:  It looks like a dusty white film on the new growth and causes leaves to curl. Hosing 

off your roses during the day can be helpful in keeping mildew under control. Be sure and do this during 

the time of day when plants dry off quickly. Fungicides such as Banner Maxx, Compass and Eagle 20EW 

will either prevent or eradicate Powdery Mildew.  

Fertilizer:  Now is the time to push growth to have the best and biggest blooms in late March and April. 

Use an inorganic water soluble fertilizer such as Miracle Gro or Magnum Grow. Apply 1 ½ gallons to 

hybrid teas & grandifloras, 1 gallon to floribundas, Ĳ gallon to miniatures and potted roses. Arizonaõs 

Best Citrus Food is a good granular fertilizer to use also. Apply 2/3 to 1 cup every 30 days. Use half that 

rate for potted roses. Once you have pea sized buds, add 1 Tablespoon of Fish Emulsion to one gallon 

of water and apply to your roses. Fish emulsion will help add size and color to the blooms.  

Remember:  Always water before and after you fertilize.  

Did you know? Determined to find a way to get roses to bloom all year round, the Romans 

piped hot water into special growing rooms,creating the worlds first greenhouses. 
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Wrap-up from the 2012 MEVRS Rose Auction 

  

If you were unable to attend the 2012 MEVRS Rose Auction this year you really 
missed out on one of the best rose events in Arizona. There were lots of laughs, 
many bidding wars and a few tears (those were mine after Steve Sheared took 
home that awesome Firefighter Rose Tree).  

  

Many ñNew to Rosesò people attended to add roses to their garden and learn 
about selecting, planting, care for roses. We are very fortunate to have so many 
knowledgeable rosarians at the event to lend support and good information to 
spread the love of roses. 

  

To follow the lead of Mr. Letterman I created the ñTop Ten Reasons this MEVRS has the Best Rose 
Auction in USò 

  

10. Most attendees and most 1
st
 time attendees in auction history  

9. 4 people joined MEVRS and get to enjoy the many benefits the society has to offer.  

8. 1st time to have a vendor, Angela arranged for Harperôs nursery to sell planting and rose care prod-
ucts onsite.   

7. Largest auction profit for the Society and Rose Garden 

6. Broke the all time highest price paid for a rose.... 3 times in 1 day  

5. Some of the best roses and largest variety we have ever been able to offer. 

4. The best exit set-up and process we have ever experienced... Jimmy, Teresa, and Phyllisôs feedback 
from last year really made it easy for everyone to find their rose and close-out quickly. 

3. The awesome auction volunteers always willing to step in at a moment's notice ensured each rose 
was in place, appropriately labeled, cleaned/ pruned, tracked winning bidders, and assisted in all the 
clean up. 

2. The addition of a Professional auctioneer added an entirely new flavor to the 2012 auction. Not only 
did he keep everyone involved but he added humor, fun and entertainment to the event.  

And the Number 1 reason that this was the Best Rose Auction in the US  

1.    The wonderful people that bid on the roses and gave generously to not only support the So-

ciety, but also have great roses in their garden. 

  

Please take some time to go to the MEVRS website to see the blog that I have started about the auc-
tion. I will continue to summarize the 2012 auction and as the 2013 auction nears, I will have daily up-
dates about the events and activities we have planned. This is also a good place to give feedback and 
let us know how we can make the auction even better. 

  

I want to thank everyone that helped at the event and the many winning bidders. I hope that everyone is 
planning now to attend the 2013 Auction which we are already planning to be bigger and better. 

Ryan 
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